Canby Kids Annual General Meeting

February 23, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 6:58 pm after the AGM at the Meridian Room at the Canby School District Office.

In Attendance:

President: Shantel Harney Football: Mindy Tilden Sec Treas: Vicki Pounds Lacrosse: Stacy Fulks Office: Stacy Fulks Soccer: Stacy Fulks

Baseball: Ed Netter Softball: Jennifer Peterson

A quorum was established.

Minutes: the minutes from the September 20, 2016 meeting were approved as presented.

Treasurer Report:

Balances as of 2-23-2017

Admin Money Market: \$21,973.39 Admin Checking: 704.38 Fundraiser Account 70.26 **Total:** \$21,748.03

Old Business:

• Peachjar for school flyers: After using the school district's Peachjar method of sending out flyers for sport registration notices, we have concluded that the program is not worth the cost.

Sports Reports

Football, Mindy reporting

- Getting ready for the season. Evaluations will take place in August.
- Elections were held: Mindy was elected President, Wes Bailey VP.

Softball

- They have 90 Rebel players on tournament teams. Each team does their own fundraising.
- They have 40 Wildcats player to play rec (so far). March 4th will be tryouts at the High School.
- They are working on improving the fields at Baker Prairie
- They did not host the Super Bowl Breakfast this year.
- They will be hosting two 12U, two 10U and one 14U tournaments.

Baseball

- Tryouts will be next weekend. Practices will start March 13th.
- They hope to have 3 Senior teams, 4 Midget and 4 Junior teams.
- With a month to go for signups, so far, they have 48 T-Ball players signed up (last year they had 60 players).

- They had board elections and the board stayed the same.
- They hope to use Baker Prairie for practices. Poor drainage continues to be an issue.
- They will be hosting 9 tournaments at various levels.
- Senior Federal has lengthened the travel distance between teams.

Lacrosse

- They are down 34 players from last year. One team for grade 3/4, 2 teams for grade 5/6 and three teams for grade 7/8 grade teams.
- March 16 will be evaluation for team placement.
- There is a new head coach at the high school.

Soccer

- They are down 25 kids so far for spring rec and have formed 11 teams to play in WYSA.
- Valley River Soccer continues to use Canby fields without going through proper channels.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Vicki Pounds, Secretary

These minutes have not been approved.